THE SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL (NEW COLLEGE ROAD, SHREWSBURY) (PROHIBITION OF MOTOR VEHICLES) ORDER 2016

On 8 September 2016 Shropshire Council made an Order to prohibit all motor vehicles from using the following length of New College Road in Shrewsbury:

From its junction with Wenlock Road for a distance of 5m.

Exemptions to this restriction include:

· Emergency vehicles being used in an emergency;
· Vehicles being used for building or repair work to this length of road, adjacent buildings, or utilities;


The Order will come into effect on 10 September 2016.

This Order makes permanent the restrictions referred to above which have been in operation on an experimental basis since 19 March 2015.

A copy of the order and the relevant plan may be examined during normal 
office hours (8:45am-5:00pm Monday to Thursday, and 8:45am-4:00pm on Fridays) at Shropshire Council, The Shirehall, Abbey Foregate, Shrewsbury SY2 6ND.

If you wish to question the validity of the Order, or any provisions in it, on the grounds that they are not within the powers conferred by The Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or on the grounds that any requirement of that Act or of any instrument made under it has not been complied with in relation to the Order, you may, within six weeks from 8 September 2016, apply for that purpose to the High Court.
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